
MEETING MINUTES
ALBANY CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Tuesday, December 7th, 2021.  6:00 pm
Members present: Kevin Tilton, Cort Hansen, Mike Steward, Cathy Ryan, alternate.  Remotely: Sean Wadsworth.  
Kevin called the meeting to order at 6:00pm.   
Under new business Kevin asked a review of the minutes of the 11/2/21 meeting. One small change was noted regarding the ski grooming request from the Conway elementary school.  It was changed from the junior high school to the elementary school as to who was making the request.  With that change Kevin asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the 11/2/21 meeting.  Mike made a motion and Sean seconded the motion.  With no further comments or discussion, by a 5-0 vote the motion to approve the minutes of the 11/2/21 meeting was passed. 

Kevin said he was still looking for a word.doc copy of the Jake Davis’s (now Davis Natural Produce LLC, formerly Littlefield Farm) lease with the town.  He needed to find the copy to update it for the recent extension request approved at the 9/7/21 meeting.  Kathy Golding said that she is unaware of a digital copy of the contract suggesting that the only way to update the agreement will be to re-type it using the former agreement as a template.
The topic of grooming by the Conway elementary school for XC skiing was discussed and which the USVLT had approved at the 11/2 meeting pending receipt of a certificate of insurance from the school.  Kevin said that he had a communication with Darcy Kane of the CES that there was too little participation in the nordic side of the ski program to go forward with a grooming plan this season so there will be no grooming this winter.   

Kevin noted that he had received a letter dated 11/30 from Rob Nadler tending his resignation effective immediately.  Kevin thanked Rob for his time on the commission and asked for motion to accept the resignation with regret. Mike made a motion and Cathy seconded the motion.  By a 5-0 vote the motion to accept Rob’s resignation was approved.

Kevin noted that the Meredith CC has asked if they could utilize the Albany Town Forest Agricultural Plan for a project in their town.  There was no opposition to this request.

The town had recently received a letter from the Town of Dalton asking for support in their fight against a proposed new landfill project within their town.  After a short discussion it was agreed that Dalton is both outside of our watershed and county, and without knowing further information it would be inappropriate for the commission to take a position on the proposal.  After further conversation it was agreed that tabling the request would be the best way to address this request.
Kevin noted that in November he and Cort had met with Jeff Sires from the USVLT for their annual review and they had walked the boundary from the south side of the Wye Trail westerly along the boundary to the NH F&G boundary and out to the road for inspection.  They also examined the corner marker at the NE corner of the portion of the forest on the south side of the Kanc.  No problems were observed.
Under old business, Kevin said that he wanted to get GPS data for new maps from USVLT. 
Kevin said that HEB had the re-setting of the damaged boundary marker on the west end of the town forest on the edge of the Kanc on their project list and that time allowing, it was on their schedule of work. 
With no other business to discuss and with no further public comments, Kevin asked for a motion to adjourn.  With a motion from Mike and with a second from Kevin the meeting was adjourned at 6:26 pm after a 5-0 vote.

The next scheduled meeting would be Tuesday, January 4th, 2022 at 6:00pm.  
Cort Hansen, Conservation Commission Secretary.
